

# Central Mississippi Prevention Services, Inc.

P. O. Box 1131 1911-B Mission 66 Vicksburg, MS 39181

(601) 501-1530 (601) 630-3493 Fax

GF\_\_\_\_\_ MM\_\_\_\_\_ AM\_\_\_\_\_

MAY 03 2018

Joseph D. Johnson Director

Our Program and Services

Community Learning Center Homework Assistance Life Skills Training Computer Lab Certified Teachers

Counseling Center Group & Individual Counseling Student Advocacy Family Counseling & Education

### Summer Activities

Academic Camps Life Skills Training Cultural Experiences Recreation Experiences Character Education

Board Members
Mr. Clarence Lovette
Mr. Ben Brown
Mrs. Carla Jones

May 1, 2018

Mr. Walter Osbourne, City Clerk City of Vicksburg P.O. Box 150 Vicksburg, MS 39181

Dear Mr. Osborne:

The Board of Directors and staff of Central MS Prevention Services appreciates very much the financial allocation by the City of Vicksburg to enable the expansion of services to the underserved children and youth of our city.

At this time I am authorized by our board to submit a request for a portion of those funds based on our current proof available of other matching funds.

The current amount we are requesting is 10,000. 00. Please see the enclosed letter of award from United Way as well as some of the other income received showing matching funding.

As always we appreciate your assistance in this matter.

Sincerely,

oseph Johnson, Directo

Central MS Prevention Services

We are a partnering agency with United Way of West Central MS P.O. Box 1131, Vicksburg, MS 39181--601-631-0102 601-631-0131 (Fx)



## 920 South Street, Vicksburg, MS 39181

### 2018 AWARD LETTER

We are dumbfounded at the national, state and local decrease in charitable giving, as it is very apparent that the need continues to remain. We have all been called to be the champion for the forgotten, but we are asked to provide such services with limited resources. It is with a very heavy heart that we are tasked with sharing the outcome of our 2017 Campaign that fell short \$142,000 in comparison to last year's Campaign. This drastic reduction in Campaign dollars will be felt in our community. It will be felt by those being served and those who serve. In attempt to minimize the reductions in allocations to our partner agencies, United Way has taken steps to reduce our administrative cost by reducing staff and other administrative expenses. The United Way of West Central Mississippi will still be collecting funds until February 28, 2018; therefore, there will be a slight increase in your allocations that will be reported to you on March 1, 2018.

## **Central MS Prevention Services**

Summer Leadership	12,344
Community Designations	1,140
UW Color Run Participation Designation	1,000
Total 2018 Allocations and Designations	14,484

Distribution (of both allocated and designated funds) will take place by electronic deposit on the 15th and last day of each month, starting in January of 2018. If either of these dates fall on a weekend, the funds will be deposited the following Monday.

\*Color Run funds will be distributed by check in January 2018